TOWN OF ARCADIA

Trempealeau County

Ronald Tuschner, Chairman (608) 323-3035 Mike Chitko, Supervisor No. 1 (608) 323-2414
Ivan Pronschinske, Supervisor No. 2 (608) 323-7675 Nancy Rohn, Town Treasurer (608) 323-7063

Minutes of Trempealeau County Cities, Villages, Towns, and Environment and Land Use Committee
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The panel members in attendance were: Ronald Tuschner, Vernon Back, Chris Ekern, John Kimmel, George Brandt, Robert Baecker,
Fred Boe, Jack Speerstra, and Jon Schultz.

Wade Britzuis, moderator, stated the reason for this forum: annexation and explained who was invited. Annexation has been around a
long time, but it is a new ball game with non-metallic sand mining. The landscape, environment, and relationships are changing. When
you deal with something new there is confusion. The units of government work together for the benefit of the citizens. He mentioned the
County Board resolution; being in it together, a part of rural America, and having a lot in common. He thanked the Town of Arcadia for
initiating this forum and talked briefly about intergovernmental meetings, the legalities, to invent something new, and for information
exchange. He then talked about conflict management and 2 things he learned from the Wisconsin Towns Association Unit meeting: 1)
listen and gave examples on how to listen and 2) speaking for interests/values rather than on positions. Looking at the agenda, we are
getting the different points of view on annexations.

George Brandt, representing the Environment and Land Use Committee, talked about different committees: maximum public input,
history examples at the County level, comprehensive use plan, and zoning map. He gave a short history lesson on the beginnings of
Wisconsin and the United States and the rights and duties of individuals to speak to their government. We hope to re-establish trust and
move forward together.

Kevin Lien, representing Trempealeau County, spoke of the history of the inception of zoning, non-metallic mining ordinance and its
changes, mandate by Wisconsin of the ordinance on reclamation, the difference between the land use map and the zoning map, the
Town of Caledonia and its mining district overlay, and the possibility of the mining district overlay to be County wide.

W. Britzuis summarized: public involvement, working together, and planning.

Robert Baecker, City of Independence representative, expressed his thank you and stated that this has been a long time coming. He
spoke on why cities annex: cities never went after annexation, they asked us and gave the history; cities are looking for industry,
because we are not farming communities anymore; saw the opportunity with Hi-Crush; tax base; jobs, good paying jobs; economy;
keeping the city alive; less support coming from Madison and more of the burden on taxpayers; felt that the County left them out;
regulate properly and live by the rules, keep a watchful eye; and they have adopted most of the County regulations (all but 3) and those
are taken care of by the DNR (Department of Natural Resources).

W. Britzuis summed up: keep the community alive, tax base, industry, and interested in regulations and monitoring.

John Kimmel, City of Arcadia representative, expressed his thank you to the high school, Town of Arcadia, and the people in
attendance. He spoke: annexation, not a dirty word, has brought division and when we attack each other we weaken each other and
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the community; respect for both sides; economic growth; industrial expansion; housing; understand why annexation, most annexations
in the City of Arcadia are smaller and for housing and industry; get jobs; money to the school and County; referenced G. Brandt’s
history; subdivisions; City of Arcadia grew economically with Ashley and GNP (Gold n Plump), the largest employers, and that
employees come from other communities; land use map is for guidance, but plans change; if landowners don’t want to work with us we
go to the next plan; looks forward to working with the Town of Arcadia and others, but doesn’t want to give up the City’s rights; and they
want to continue growing.

W. Britzuis summed up: heard personal relationships and community, create jobs, and independent rights—home rule.

Chris Ekern, City of Blair representative, said annexation is not bad; in 2009 the comprehensive plan was drafted; the City had no room

to grow and expanded to the east and west; grow the economy; jobs; school situation and loss of State aid; future housing; bitterness of
neighbors; farmers sell to better their families; we need to get together; the cities aren’t out hunting; the landowners petition; look at the

plans, they are well thought out; they are regulating and want areas to be safe; and referenced the 40 year mine activity and its blessing
to the Village of Taylor, and that it pays well.

W. Britzuis summed up: the support for the school, families, keep growing, and wealth to the people.

Fred Boe, Town of Burnside representative, said he opposed annexations for 2 reasons: 1) it takes away local control and the rights of
citizens just outside and 2) moving into slightly less regulated environment, if there is a compromise the County and schools still get the
tax base; and townships have no way to grow, because they can’t annex cities.

W. Britzuis summed up: there’s not much difference in the CUP (conditional use permit) in the City and County.

Jack Speerstra, Town of Lincoln representative, said when the city provides the ordinance, they aren’t on the city center, and there are
no representatives for the Town residents, it is the people in the city versus the people in the town who are involved with no
representation, their voice is given away; city only regulates within its boundary and can’t protect the citizens in the township; land base
is taken away and the township loses tax base, not as much new building, where can | go to build a house without a sand mine being
around; the potential of future tax base; wants to see operations under the County ordinance; sympathizes with landowners; people
living around the mines have protection and representation; boundary agreement with the City of Independence and working together to
protect the folks; and it's good to have conversation.

W. Britzuis summed up: representation--democratically; group wisdom; and predictability—know what’s going on around you.

Vernon Back, Town of Preston representative, talked about their comprehensive plan; losing students and people in the community;
input with other communities; 24/7 and the County said no, so that is why the annexation; working together with the City of Blair and the
Town of Preston; Taylor has been in operation many years and has kept going; loss of tax base, but the money per ton and money up
front have helped; majority of calls are for mines; and if we better our communities by annexation we are OK.

W. Britzuis summed up: economics, school to continue going, the tax base, and working together with the City.

Ronald Tuschner, Town of Arcadia representative, spoke of growth into the township and partner with the City; usually there are 6-10
new houses in the township; the need to be progressive; when the mines came it was new to us and only had 1 condition, gave a brief
history of the conditions which include health, safety, and welfare; health can be physical, stress, the need for more money, better
myself, happiness, and satisfaction; the safety is in place for the workers (OSHA); safety for surrounding people is done by the DNR
and NRCS; enforcement is up to the municipality; zoning; cities hire engineers and follow their recommendations; welfare goes along
with health, his personal situation: farmer for the 50 generation, they had a chance to mine or not, a family decision; private property
rights and not hurting anyone; private property for adjoining landowners; township can put things in the CUP; hard to keep a township
running; misinformation; thanked people for giving him information; words like maybe, can, might, could show inconclusiveness; take
the emotions out of board meetings and decisions; and fair market values.

W. Britzuis summed up: thank you, commonality, concern for community, local control, freedom, and working together.

Jon Schultz, Trempealeau County representative, thanked people including the petition people, because that is what prompted this
meeting. He spoke of the quality of life and planning process; preserve the rural quality of life; finding a way to respect that vision; what



will the future look like when we look at the map; rural and municipalities compete with each other---intergovernmental agreements; and
the hope for future meetings.

Kevin Lien spoke for Nick Gamroth, Tax Lister for Trempealeau County, on adjustments that need to be made at the County due to
annexations: time for parcel maps; DOR (Department of Revenue) and assessors; accurate records on the parcel history; taxes;
communications with the County treasurer, DOR, and other State of Wisconsin departments; assessor contracts; boundaries and their
locations including voting and rules; addressing properties including emergency response; emergency services and County dispatch;
fire districts, budgets, and dispatching; 4,600 acres of town land annexed for mining; and annexation doubling.

W. Britzuis summed up: the Tax Lister has to deal with many changes.

Open Discussion:

J. Kimmel had 3 points: 1) everyone shares in the benefits, but all the costs fall on the City; the City is happy to do it, example:
wells; townships can’t grow, but they do have land and the opportunity to grow, examples: Amber Lane, Mesa Lane, and Orion Lane, 2)
intergovernmental agreements---can it include cost sharing and not all be on the City, 3) County ordinance was right at the time when it
was adopted, another time and things change; and we all use wisdom.

R. Tuschner: talked of growth; Town of Arcadia has looked for growth and wanted it, examples: GNP and Riverland Energy
Cooperative; money, yes, when annexation is asked the valuation in just the Town of Arcadia lost 1.6 miles but will receive $34,071 per
year for road maintenance, 4 times the amount of State aid we would have received; road use agreements and re-structuring of roads
and their cost plus cents per ton; different ways to look at it; work together, because we are a community, the County as a whole; and
things change like moving from local markets to worldwide markets.

J. Speerstra clarified Mayor Kimmel's comment and expanded on his idea of a legitimate ordinance; when the Towns see the
City develop the ordinance for sand mining that takes place in their neighborhood and not the City of Arcadia and the downtown, they
are starting with the end in mind; develop an ordinance to reach the goal and the County developed it with people that lived out there,
landowners, and people in the industry; infrastructure costs, when annexed 1,500 acres they should get water and sewer, don’t expect
townships to help pay for the infrastructure; and reasons to annex are to provide services, but these annexations, for sand mining don’t
ask to provide services.

J. Kimmel: reason for annexations for perspective homeowners is for services; city has not had a sand mine for 100 years;
Thompson Valley mine is for 20 years and then 50 acres will be for development, Arcadia Sand is future development; and the County
ordinance needs to be pro-active and sometimes develop the ordinance and regulations as industry develops.

W. Britzuis: 4,600 acres annexed so far; what is the future use?

J. Kimmel: only annexed 100 acres, but it is not specified.

R. Baecker: after mining the landowners buy back the land for $1/acre; reclaim; rural countryside; can be un-annexed down
the road, and we can’t see 25 years down the road.

C. Ekern: agrees with City of Independence; reclamation to prairie or agriculture with a yield put in place; it could be detached.

R. Tuschner: asked K. Lien about change being hard; willingness to work with sand mine companies; saying the County
doesn’t want or need you; the willingness of the City and they ask what can we do to help you; and can you change the 24/7 and height
variance.

K. Lien: it is the County ordinance and anyone can go for an ordinance amendment and talked about that process; no one
proposed to change the ordinance language; you can get a variance, and he explained how to apply for a variance; setbacks and 35
feet in elevation; the right to do with their property and the heart of zoning, multiple calls on this: | want the right to do what | want with
my property, but not the neighbor to do what he wants with his property; amended the ordinance with hours of operation and gave the
history including getting everyone involved together; amended the hours of operation and the industry agreed; Towns Association
amended to receptor base and defined standards can be met; the County has offered that the staff will enforce the County ordinance in
the Cities; keep the rules the same; and still annex, but all will be represented.

R. Tuschner: understands and agrees; we needed this conversation before and the land would still be in the township.

G. Brandt: in the past there were few new houses in Preston for example and income was limited, now there is a greater tax
base; planning benefits all; Arcadia is thinking forward; in the comprehensive plan process, most of the input was from the Towns and
we weren't looking forward as a whole County, we can do this and work more closely with cities and townships; examples: sharing
ELUC (Environment and Land Use Committee) staff to help with decibel levels, 24/7 processing; responsibility to townships and people
in township and rural living; to have at least 1 %2 day of quiet from mining; and work together.

R. Tuschner: mines can counter with larger equipment and shorter time; if they stay within 45 decibels they can go 24/7.

G. Brandt: this is a great option; some mining went directly to cities without contacting the County; lack of communication; the
City should ask, did you, why can’t you work with the County.



W. Britzuis: what if the mining company that wants to come to the area goes to the City, Town, County and we all gave the
same answer and work as a County.

J. Kimmel: add opportunity

J. Speerstra: 2 sand mine companies said it doesn’t pay to go to the County; there won’t be another sand mine; and work
needs to be done on both sides.

R. Baecker: they worked with Kevin on ambient noise; don’t look forward to annexation, but it seems like the County won't
work with them.

W. Britzuis: would you rather have the County do it?

R. Baecker: yes, it is set up for it; what industry has the County Board brought?

G. Brandt: referenced Dave Anderson and the past and the economic development committee; County Boards (Trempealeau

County) [



